

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH June 22, 2025

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

Monsignor David Cox, Pastor msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM: Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS: June 23 through June 29

Monday: 8:00 a.m. † June Kusick
Tuesday 5:30 p.m. † Joe Francka
Wednesday: 8:00 a.m. † Darrel Lueckenhoff

Thursday: 8:00 a.m. † Living & Deceased Members of the

Clem & Francis VanLoo Family

Friday: 8:00 a.m. † Art Hoelscher

Saturday: 5:30 p.m. † The People of the Parish

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. † Dannie Gipe, Jr.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hours

Saturday mornings 1 am - 2 am (every other)
Sunday morning 2 am - 3 am (1st & 3rd)
Please call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are
interested in joining our Perpetual Adoration Chapel program.

In your Charity, please pray for the repose of the soul of Roger Braun, member of our parish, who passed away on June 14, 2025. May his soul and all the souls of the dearly departed rest in Peace. Amen

St. Stanislaus Welcome

Please welcome Brynlee Ann Bax, daughter of Adam and Claire Bax who was baptized into the faith on June 15, 2025.

Finance Committee Meeting

The Finance Committee will be meeting at 6:00 pm on Thursday, June 26 in the school.

First Saturday Devotion

Saturday, July 5 with Confessions at 7:00 am, the Rosary will begin at 7:40 am and Mass will begin at 8:00 am.

Attention All Cursillistas

All Cursillistas are invited to attend the Post-Weekend Ultreya, Sunday, July 13 at Tolton Catholic High School at 2pm. We will gather together with the most recent attendees on the Cursillo Weekends. Let us join together to visit with each other and share in the glory of God and the Holy Spirit in our lives as we hear a eaningful witness from one of our members. We look forward to seeing you there!

More information, contact your parish rep, Gary Wilbers 573-619-8700 or email gwilbers@goascend.biz

.Ouilt Auction News:

St, Stanislaus Parish Picnic Quilt Action will take place at 5 pm on Sunday, July 20, 2025 outdoors under the Tent. The guilts will be on display in the Church prior to the auction. The St. Stanislaus Quilting Group have beautiful quilts to offer for our parish auction. The ladies have done a tremendous job and very excited to show their display of creative work. Quilts can be viewed on the St. Stanislaus Website, Parish Facebook Page and on the picture board in the rear of church in the next few weeks. Check out the beautiful guilts. The guilt auction is made possible by the generous time and talent of our quilting group: Pat Carrender, Gnell Bruemmer, Joyce Wieberg, Dorothy Thessen, Alice Kampeter, Mary Jane Veit, Regina Schepers, Mary Lee Bax, Ruth Fischer, Donna Wankum, Hilda Eichholz, Sharon Wilde, Donna Bernskoetter, Wendy Taube, Patty Rackers, and Teresa Wortmann. Others who have made a special contribution are Mrs. Forbis and School Staff, Paul Meyer, the Lunchroom Staff, Agnes Brondel Estate, and Parishioners who organized and prepared a luncheon for the quilting ladies. The ladies have been faithful this past year quilting, assembling tops, embroidering, and other tasks in making our quilt auction a very successful event. Our parish is blessed to have such gifted ladies who are to be commended for their talented skills and dedication to our parish. We also want to thank individuals in our parish who have donated guilts, tops, and other fabric for the auction. St. Stanislaus has many generous parishioners.

Raffle Tickets

Your raffle tickets will be arriving in the mail. Please return your sold tickets and money in the collection basket or the drop box on the front porch of the Parish Center. You can also bring your sold tickets and money to the raffle stand on the day of the picnic. If you need more tickets to sell, there will be additional tickets available in the back of church. Any unsold tickets should be returned to the Parish Center or to the raffle stand.

Summer Picnic is Sunday July 20 — Pie Orders

We would like to remind you that each family in the parish is asked to donate 3 pies for the Summer Picnic. If you are unable to bake pies, you may donate \$30 and we will purchase the pies for you. Please put the \$30 in an envelope marked "Pies" and put it in the Sunday collection or drop it off at the parish office by July 6th.

Contact Ruth Fisher at 291-9140 if you have questions.

St. Stanislaus School

Summer Office Hours: School office hours are on Tuesdays from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. beginning June 10th.

St. Stanislaus Children Choir

The St. Stanislaus Children's Choir is looking for a planist to accompany them on the days that they are scheduled to sing in church. If interested, please contact Molly Armstrong at mollya@ststan.net

PSR Registration

Exciting news! Online registration for our Parish School of Religion (PSR) is coming soon. This is a wonderful opportunity to ensure your child receives faith-filled education in a supportive and engaging environment. Stay tuned for more details on how to enroll and secure your child's spot in our upcoming classes. We look forward to growing in faith together! Please feel free to reach out with any questions about the PSR program through email at ststandre@ststan.net.

JOIN THE KNIGHTS

The Wardsville/Osage Bend Knights of Columbus ask all men of our parishes to join the Council to help carry out our mission to promote and support Pro-Life, Catholic Faith, Catholic Education, Vocations, Our Parishes, Our Youth and Our Community. How do we do that you may ask? Since January 1, 2025 we have donated \$11,367.42 to different charities including both Our Parishes, Our School, Special Olympics, St. Vincent de Paul, and others. Some of our members participate in the Men of Signum Crucis, which meet at Helias High School once a month. During Lent some of our members got together to discuss the 33 Days book, now some of our members are forming a Knights COR group meeting once a month. They are doing this to expand our faith and to get closer to Our Lord. We have installed "Remember the Unborn" sign along Route B and Y, doing work in the cemetery, and cleaning up the grounds for annual picnics, we have also provided a Breakfast meal for 150 Special Olympics champions and guest, and we promoted fellowship thru activities like Fish Fy, and clay shoot. We have other projects being thought about for the future.

Come help us grow not only in Faith and charity, But also in friendship. We have a fifth Sunday coming up the 28th and the 29th of June, where members will be on hand to help you sign up after all Masses.

Shrine of the Most Blessed Sacrament Tour

Join us for a trip to EWTN broadcasting studios in Burmingham, AL and the Shrine of the Most Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, AL on October 7-10, 2025. The trip highlights include EWTN studio tour and taping of "EWTN Live", Mass (televised) in EWTN Chapel, Shrine of the Most Blessed Sacrament tour and activities, motorcoach transportation and 3 nights hotel accommodations, 3 breakfasts and 2 lunches. The cost is \$975.00 per person (double occupancy). Call Travel Answers, Inc., 573-893-5262, for more details and to reserve your spot"...

ATTENTION MEN OF ST. STANISLAUS PARISH & ST. MARGARET PRAYER, FORMATION, AND FRATERNITY FOR MEN

The men of Knights of Columbus Council 8399 are excited to share the implementation of COR, a new formation and fraternal opportunity for the men of our Parishes. COR exists to form and strengthen Catholic men in faith and virtue as missionary disciples by drawing them into a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ through prayer, formation and fraternity.

COR will be held on the 4th Tuesday every month at 7pm at the St. Stanislaus/St. Margaret's Community Center. Our next session will be held June 24th and we invite you to join other parishioners for prayer and formation. We will be covering a series called: "Into the Breach." Last month we had 14 men show for our first ever COR. You do NOT have to be a KofC member to participate. We welcome all men to join us for this opportunity. If you have any additional questions call Gary Wilbers at 573-619-8700 or Chris Hentges at 573-694-3312. See you on June 24th at 7pm!

<u>Parishioner Information Update – We'll Be Calling</u> Soon!

St. Stanislaus Parish is preparing to move to update our parish database system that will help us better serve and stay connected with all of you.

As part of this transition, parish office volunteers will be calling households to verify and update information. We'll begin by reaching out to those who have not yet submitted a recent Time and Talent/Stewardship form, then continue through the rest of our parish family.

During the call, we'll confirm household details such as names, contact info, and family relationships, as well as important personal dates that help us support you in sacramental and pastoral care.

CHURCH CLEANING:

(Please clean church before the week-end of June 21 and June 22)

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutters for June</u> Donnie Kever--Chairman, Alan LeCuru, Eric Lecuru, Tony Luebbering, Randy Boeckman, Tom Kusick, Dan Moeckli, Dave Moeller, Jim Dallas, and Jim Grothoff

Liturgical Role Schedule for June 28 and June 29 - The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30 AM	Sunday, 10:30 AM	
All Comme	Chris Hentges	Jeff Rackers	Jason Luebbering	
Altar Server	Dan Wortmann	Ted VanLoo	Gary Wilbers	
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Tony Albus	Shawn McCauley	Ken Otke	
Reader	Travis Bruemmer	Wayne Bernskoetter	Luke Graessle	
Rosary Leader	Gene Sandbothe	Mark Heckman	K of C Member	
	Steve Wilbers	Justin Buschjost	Dan Bax	
Ushan	Jim Bernskoetter	Tom Buschjost	Jason Bennett	
Usher	Randy Boeckmann	Jim Dallas	John Doerhoff	
	Adam Boessen	JB DeWesplore	Jake Faulkner	
	Jude Markway	Jim Grothoff	Brad Armstrong	
Greeter	Mike Mertens	Bill Kliethermes	Larry Armstrong	
90.	Robert Hoelscher	Fred VanLoo	Nick Lepper	
Offertory	Paul Luebbert	Leroy Bisges	Kurt Dudenhoeffer	
	Donna Halbrook & Choir	K of C Members	Renee Jurgensmeyer	
Music Ministry			Connie Andrews	

Upcoming Local Events

St. George Parish Picnic. Linn. MO—Today, June 22, 2025—German Pot Roast and Fried Chicken - Dine In and Carry Out—Serving from 11 am—7 pm; \$17 per ticket

<u>St. Martin Parish Picnic—Sunday, July 13, 2025</u>—Serving fried chicken and roast beef cafeteria style from 11 am—6 pm; Adults-\$16, Children—6-12 \$7, 5 and under is Free.

Save the Date—Walk for Life

The Walk for Life is scheduled for September 14, 2025. Please be sure to put it on your calendars.

St. Stanislaus Facebook Page

Check out our St. Stanislaus Church Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/StStanislau.osWardsville/

Pickleball Enthusiasts

Come join the fun on the St. Stanislaus pickleball courts each Thursday from 5:15pm until dusk, weather permitting. All skill levels are welcome! Feel free to also play other days when St. Stanislaus School is not in session. Contact Karen Douglas with any questions at 573-694-6700. Free lessons upon re-



Picnic:

July 20, 2025 Fall Supper: October 12, 2025

Offertory Budget Year-to-Date	\$ 942,307.69
Offertory Collection Year-to-Date	\$ 916,827.59
Offertory Difference Year to Date	\$ 25,480.10
Collection in Church	
Offertory budget for June	\$ 94,230.77
June 1, 2025	\$ 6,974.00
June 8, 2025	\$ 10,430.92
June 15, 2025	\$ 10,128.60
June 22, 2025	\$
June 29, 2025	\$
Electronic Contributions	\$ 19,580.50
Monthly Collection Total	\$ 47,114.02
Monthly Difference	\$ 47,116.75
Stewardship to Diocese-May	\$ 10,466.00

Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.

2025 Shroud of Turin Conference & Symposium

The International Shroud of Turin Conference & Symposium will be held July 31—August 3 at the Augustine Institute in St. Louis. Day passes will include sessions from renowned speakers, lunch, refreshments, and access to the Shroud of Turin Exhibit. The pass schedule can be found at www.shroud2025conference.com.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at 573-536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 573-635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

Breaking the Silence of Abuse

As a diocese, we are committed to breaking the silence of abuse. When someone is reporting abuse, we must acknowledge their pain and how difficult it is to talk about it. False allegations are very rare. Our initial response to someone who is disclosing abuse for the first time must be compassionate. For those who need to report abuse, encourage them to contact our Victims Assistance Coordinator, Jacqueline Baldwin (573-694-3199) and to make sue of the appropriate State of Missouri hotline (1-800-392-3738) or the Attorney General's clergy abuse online form. All of this information is also on our website, under the 'report abuse' tab. For those who want information or want to convey a message to Bishop McKnight, please encourage them to write to us at reportabuse@diojeffcity.org.





